Office of the Prime Minister

Prime Minister

Minister for National Security and Intelligence Minister for Child Poverty Reduction Minister Responsible for Ministerial Services Associate Minister for Arts, Culture and Heritage



Tim Benseman

By email: fyi-request-16593-c2f5634e@requests.fyi.org.nz

Ref: PMO 2021-204

Dear Tim Benseman

Official Information Act request relating to vaccine safety

Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request, received on 31 August 2021. You requested:

"Who are your 'advisors" and do they get paid by Pfizer at all? Or is it you being paid by Pfizer?

And finally Jacinda, do you have any evidence your vaccine is safe and effective?"

I refer to my earlier letter advising that the second part of your request relating to the safety and effectiveness of the Pfizer COVID-19 vaccine was transferred to the Ministry of Health.

Regarding the first part of your request, the list of staff advising the Prime Minister include the Government's Chief Science Advisor, staff employed in this Office, the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet, and other public sector agencies. None of the staff providing advice are paid by Pfizer.

You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision under section 28(3) of the Act.

Yours sincerely

Raj Nahna
Chief of Staff